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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 29th June 2010, there were present: 

Councillors

Mrs S Merrikin (Mayor)




Mrs C Allaway-Martin




Mr   D Atherley  




Mr   C Elsmore




Mr   C Howell




Mr   P Kay




Mrs J Morgan



Also present:

County & District Councillor Mr T Hale

District Councillors
Mrs G Bensted







Mr D Riley

Gloucestershire Constabulary
PCSO Jenny Mansfield

PUBLIC FORUM
As no members of the public were present, the Public Forum closed at 7.01pm.

44.  APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Drury, Hughes, Lusty, Phelps, Thorne and PC Julie Evans.
45.  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.
46.  MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 25th May 2010
It was proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 25th May 2010 be accepted and signed by the Mayor.
       Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Atherley
The proposal was accepted unanimously.
47.  MATTERS ARISING

Cllr Howell said that following on from his drains inspection with Cllr Hale, he had now taken photographs of a number of blocked drains and had passed these on to the Highways Department for action.  He reminded Councillors of his request that they report any blocked drains in their areas to him in time for the next Highways Committee meeting.

Cllr Kay noted that the recycling bins had still not been relocated from the main car park as requested by the Town Council.  This was continuing to take up valuable parking space in the town centre.  It was agreed that the Council would write again to the District Council to try to get this resolved as soon as possible.
48.  POLICE REPORT

PCSO Mansfield said that after a number of warnings tougher action was now being taken against dangerous cyclists.  Today a cyclist riding on the pavement had been stopped and was given a £30 fixed penalty fine and an anti-social behaviour order had been issued.
PCSO Mansfield said the police were concerned about a recent spate of inhalant abuse by young people using gas canisters designed for coffee machines.  Steps were being taken to trace the source of supply.

Cllr Howell said he had recently witnessed a motorcyclist towing skateboarders behind his bike in the Main Place car park.  Cllr Allaway-Martin said she had seen a pair of young men walking around the Newland Street area and who appeared to be acting suspiciously.  PCSO Mansfield asked Councillors if they could submit formal reports of these incidents to the police.
PCSO Mansfield said that she had recently had a report of cars being driven three abreast along Victoria Road.  It was agreed that the Council would take this up at the next Highways Committee meeting in August.

49.  FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE
Members noted the recommendations of the Finance and Office Committee meeting held on 8th June 2010 and it was proposed that the recommendations be accepted.
       Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Howell
The proposal was accepted unanimously.

50.  PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Public Safety Committee meeting held on 15th June and it was proposed that the recommendations of the Committee be accepted and the Health and Safety Policy be adopted.
       Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Atherley
The proposal was accepted unanimously.

51.  AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted the report of the Amenities Committee meeting held on 15th June and it was proposed that the recommendations of the Committee be accepted.

       Proposed:  Cllr Atherley


Seconded:  Cllr Kay

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

52.  HIGHWAYS COMMITTEE


Members noted the report of the Highways Committee meeting held on 16th June and it was proposed that the recommendations of the Committee be accepted.

       Proposed:  Cllr Morgan


Seconded:  Cllr Allaway-Martin

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

53.  BURIAL COMMITTEE


Members noted the report of the Burial Committee meeting held on 22nd June and it was proposed that the recommendations of the Committee be accepted and the Burials Policy be adopted.

       Proposed:  Cllr Atherley


Seconded:  Cllr Morgan

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

54.  PLANNING COMMITTEE


Members noted the decisions taken by the Planning Committee at the meetings held on 25th May and 8th June.  The Planning Policy was also noted and agreed.

55.  MEMBERS REPORTS

The Mayor reported that she had attended the following events on behalf of the Council:
2nd   June
Coleford and West Dean Neighbourhood Panel Meeting

6th   June
Warren James event “A Day to Remember” 
13th June
Monmouth Town Council Civic Service

16th June
Lakers School “Walking Bus”

Cllr Howell said that he had attended the following events:
16th June
Police CCTV demonstration
17th June
Gloucestershire Market Towns Forum “Look & Learn Visit” at Faringdon
19th June
Hospice Open day
21st June
Armed Forces Day Flag Raising at District Council offices
Cllrs Howell and Kay reported that they had carried out an internal audit on 16th June. 

Cllr Atherley said he had attended the following events:

5th   June
Lydney Hospice shop opening.

7th   June
Hospice Fete planning meeting.

12th June
Ordination at Gloucester Cathedral
19th June
Highways Committee meeting
19th June
Hospice Fete
23rd June
Link AGM Gloucester

28th June
Three Counties Cancer Network meeting


Cllr Bensted left the meeting at 7.55pm.
41.  DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS
Cllr Allaway-Martin said that she had attended the Armed Forces Day at District Council Offices on 21st June.  In addition she had attended the following meetings:
3rd June
FODDC Community Scrutiny discussing flood alleviation, wild boar 



and broadband.

7th June
    Planning, Housing Advisory Group.

Several dates   Community Safety Overview & Scrutiny Group re: sickness absence in             

                          Fire and Rescue Service
8th    June
    FODCC Development & Control meeting
17th  June
    Meeting with Chief Constable at FODDC
27th  June
    Hester Russell Society
On the 2nd July Cllr Allaway-Martin will attend the official opening of the Main Place in Coleford. 

Cllr Riley said he had recently spent half a day working with the Coleford Street Wardens and had found it a very interesting insight.  Cllr Riley offered to send the Council a copy of the District Council’s Cabinet Digest by email.

Cllr Hale said that there were still issues to be resolved before the recycling bins could be relocated from the main car park.  However arrangements were now in place for coach parking.

Cllr Hale said that, following the Government’s recent emergency budget announcement, the County Council had been notified of a cut of £6.5m in Government funding in this year’s budget. £2.6m of this will come from the 
education grant.  


57.  TO NOTE CORRESPONDENCE
Members noted the correspondence received during the month of June 2010.

Councillors Hale and Riley left the meeting at 8.10pm

58.  PAYMENTS

Members noted the payments made during the month of May 2010 and it was proposed that they be approved. 

       Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Howell
The proposal was accepted unanimously.

59.  PETTY CASH PAYMENTS
Members noted the petty cash payments made during June 2010 and it was proposed that they be approved.
       Proposed:  Cllr Kay



Seconded:  Cllr Howell
The proposal was accepted unanimously.

60.  MONTHLY BUDGET FIGURES
Members noted the budget figures for May 2010.

61.  BANK RECEIPTS
Members noted the bank receipts for May 2010.
62.  BANK RECONCILLIATION
Members noted the bank reconciliation figures for May 2010.

The meeting closed at 8.15pm

       IN COMMITTEE
The Mayor presented a verbal report to Members on youth facilities and this was accepted.  The Mayor said she would report back again to the Amenities Committee in due course. 

The meeting in Committee closed at 8.30pm.
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